
Environmental protection projects in
border areas

China and other countries are working on cross-border environmental
protection along the Belt and Road region.

In the Gaoligong Mountains on the China-Myanmar border, a variety of rare
species thrive. China has built national and provincial nature reserves
there, while Myanmar has two of its own.

The area is prone to forest fires, logging and poaching, particularly in the
Nujiang, Baoshan and Dehong areas in Yunnan Province. Such incidents pose
threats to both countries, making cross-border environmental protection
vital.

In 2015, China and Myanmar established a research lab on biodiversity, to
conduct a variety of projects such as field surveys and training. Both sides
work together against illegal activities in the region.

“We often meet colleagues from Myanmar,” said Li Zhengbo, deputy head of the
Baoshan management bureau of the Gaoligong Mountains National Nature Reserve.
Foresters on both sides have reached agreements on putting out forest fires,
investigating criminal cases, and building environmental protection
awareness.

From 2010 to 2015, Yunnan apprehended 130,000 suspects in regard to forest
and wildlife crime in the region, many with the assistance of Myanmar.

As the Belt and Road increases pace, more joint eco-efforts are underway.
Research projects on environmental protection have begun between China and
Pakistan on the riverflow, landscape and geological disasters.

“We will try to find mechanisms to decrease risks and improve regional
cooperation,” said an expert with the Chinese Academy of Sciences.

“The China-Pakistan Economic Corridor is an important part of the Belt and
Road Initiative, and research on environmental protection will definitely
play an important part in the construction of the Silk Road Economic Belt and
the corridor,” said Lei Jiaqiang, director of the Xinjiang Institute of
Ecology and Geography under the Chinese Academy of Sciences.

Courts plan for more global cases
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Chinese President Xi Jinping delivers a keynote speech at the opening
ceremony of the Belt and Road Forum for International Cooperation in

Beijing, capital of China, May 14, 2017. [Photo/Xinhua]

Chinese courts will make further efforts to ensure justice during the
development of the Belt and Road Initiative with improved judicial services
for legal disputes involving foreign entities.

The Supreme People’s Court plans to set up a dispute resolution center for
cases related to the Initiative, and further develop its international
maritime judicial research institute, Liu Jingdong, deputy head of the fourth
civil division of the top court, said on Monday.

The Belt and Road Initiative, put forward by President Xi Jinping in 2013,
aims to promote free trade, infrastructure construction and people-to-people
exchanges among different continents. More than 100 countries and
international organizations are participating in it.

However, more interactions with foreign entities have also resulted in an
increase in foreign-related disputes.

Figures from the top court show that since last year, more disputes have
involved Asian, Middle Eastern and European countries, including Singapore,
India, Malaysia, Russia and Kazakhstan, and many have involved cross-border
contract projects and international logistics.

This year, judicial services will be further improved to safeguard the
development of the Belt and Road Initiative, Liu said, adding that the top
court plans to draft more legal interpretations on laws applied in cases
concerning foreign entities as well as related judicial principles to
facilitate judges’ rulings.



For example, detailed guidelines will be put together on how to recognize and
enforce foreign rulings in civil and commercial cases, on how to handle labor
disputes involving maritime crews, and on how to manage damages and
compensation for maritime resources and ecological pollution.

The procedure on loss assessments for maritime pollution will be standardized
and the application of laws on waterway transport will be pinned down,
according to the top court.

To better guide courts across the country in handling foreign-related cases,
the top court on Monday also made public 10 typical lawsuits. They cover
areas such as marine pollution, the enforcement of brokerage contracts among
companies in foreign locations, and the recognition and enforcement of a
foreign court ruling.

Subway line carries message of love

Passengers enjoy a light moment in a compartment prepared especially for
singles on Line 1 of the Shenzhen Subway in Guangdong Province on May 8.

[Photo/Xinhua]

Commuters in Shenzhen, Guangdong province, can get a feeling of love during
their daily journey on a special train covered with sweet words and wishes.

The decorated train, on Line 1 of the city’s subway, began operating on May 8
and will run for a month.
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Compartments are painted pink, with hundreds of riders’ posts on the walls
and floor. Some express love for a girlfriend or boyfriend, some for parents,
and others for the city.

“Dear Mom and Dad, it has been a long time since I last came home,” reads one
message. “I miss you so much. Hope you are healthy and happy. I will continue
to work hard and bring you to Shenzhen. Love you and miss you.”

The train also has a compartment prepared especially for singles. One side of
the compartment is painted blue and the other pink, and it is filled with
sweet words from singles to future partners.

The event, organized by Shenzhen Metro Group and Shenzhen Press Group Metro
Media, is held to coincide with the time around May 20－known as 520 in China.
Since the pronunciation of “520” is close to “I love you” in Chinese, many
consider it a day of love.

“The aim of the move is to spread positive energy and love across the city,”
said Zhou Xinhua, head of the cultural promotion department at Shenzhen Metro
Group’s resources development unit, which is responsible for organizing the
event.

“Every day, 4 million to 5 million people travel on the Shenzhen Metro. It is
a window and carrier for promoting spiritual culture. In addition to this
event, we will organize other cultural activities in the metro in the future
to contribute to the construction of a spiritual civilization.”

People interviewed in Shenzhen hailed the move, calling it meaningful.

“The event is warm and encouraging. It shows that Shenzhen is not only a city
with high economic growth, but also a city full of love,” said Pan Qiyun, a
28-year-old working at a local startup.

Liu Yuanyuan, who works as an accountant, said the event is particularly
meaningful in a first-tier city where most people are busy with work and
often neglect to show and express their love.

“I hope similar events will be held to strengthen the sense of belonging
among people working and living in the city,” Liu said.

China to strengthen legislation to
prevent financial risks

http://www.government-world.com/china-to-strengthen-legislation-to-prevent-financial-risks/
http://www.government-world.com/china-to-strengthen-legislation-to-prevent-financial-risks/


China Banking Regulatory Commission. [File Photo: jrj.com]

China’s banking regulator said Monday it will bring in new legislation this
year to plug regulatory loopholes and step up supervision to guard against
financial risks.

Law-making shall strengthen key fields including shareholding entrustment,
fund supervision and financial services, according to the China Banking
Regulatory Commission.

Legislation should pay more attention to ensuring there will be no systematic
financial risk.

The commission plans to complete 46 legislative programs in 2017, covering
risk management on bankruptcy and liquidity of commercial banks as well as on
cross products services.

Research will be made on another 16 programs including microfinance company
supervision and trust company liquidity management, according to the
commission’s work plan.

5.6-magnitude quake jolts Taiwan

A 5.6-magnitude earthquake hit Taiwan’s Taitung County at about 7:12 a.m.
Tuesday Beijing Time, according to the measurement of the China Earthquake
Networks Center (CENC).

The epicenter was monitored at 23.31 degrees north latitude and 121.49
degrees east longitude, with a depth of 10 kilometers, according to CENC.
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Reports of damage and casualties are not immediately available.


